
 

 

 

 

MESSAGE F ROM THE CHAIR  

The adventure continues. Preparations for the 2018 Awards 

Banquet are undergoing with lots of nominations for superb 

aerospace professionals, scholarships, as well as very talented 

students . After selecting the best junior and senior project winners 

at the GSDSEF, we hosted a STEM  event in partnership with 

AeroEd , a local group that  champions aerospace education in 

schools,  and gave 20 flying passionate students  a STEM afternoon 

including education, a hands -on acti vity,  and a couple of flights in 

the iFly wind tunnel.  We had CDR Bob Johnson USN (Ret.) teach 

us about carrier suitability testing at Pax River, and for the kids we 

showcased a wind tunnel for a paper airplane contest at the ñSTEM 

in your backyardò event.  Donôt miss our upcoming Distinguished  

Lecture 2018 and the Awards  Banquet. [Credit: Ioana Broome]  

 

 
Just go to aiaa.org  
and Join today! The 
AIAA San Diego 

section offers new  
members who joined 
within the last 30 
days a FREE event .  

 

Just bring your new  
member ID and  
proof  of membership  

at the door and  get  
your next e vent  FREE!  
For details contact  
chair@aiaa - sd.org  
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GREA TER SAN DIEGO SCIENCE AND 

ENGINEERING FAIR (GSDSEF)  

The Greater San Diego Science and Engineering Fair was an 
inspiring sight with m ore than 700 student projects on display. 

These projects covered a variety of topics, including biology, 

chemistry, physics, and engineering.  

 
[Photo Credit: LJHS SWE Club]  

The AIAA San Diego Section selected two of these impressive 

students to receive awards for their work, which will be announced 
at the AIAA Awards Banquet  2018 . Awardees will be showcased in 

our end of May newsletter! [Credit: Lauren Paunescu]  
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CONGRESSIONAL VISIT S DAY IN 

WASHINGTON D.C.  

Congressional Visit s Day (CVD) is an annual event where AIAA 

members from all over the  country converge in Washington D.C. 

to meet with their representative to advocate for issues  pertaining 

to the aerospace industry. On March 21, 2018, a total of 95 AIAA 

members from 29  different states attended this year despite the 

late winter storm (as seen in the photograph). All  together, we met 

with approximately 1 85 congressional offices.  

This yearôs public policy issues revolved around 

three main pillars.  The first one was funding 

stability and competitiveness. This issue  was 

primarily related to returning the defense 

spending to pre -sequestration levels and 

passing a balanced budget in a timely  manner. 

The se cond was about research and 

development and  innovation. The last pillar was 

about workforce development and  

enhancement.   

This was my third time atten ding CVD and it  

was, as always, an  incredible experience that I recommend to all 

AIAA members. I  attended a total of four meetings and the staff 

we met with were  very receptive and showed a lot of interest in 

the different topics.  We plan on having follow up interactions 

throughout the year to kee p our l ocal representatives engaged in 

the issues.  [Credit: John Kucharski]  
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